Dear Forestry Working Group Members:

We appreciate your taking time to participate in the Forestry Working Group of the Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas process.  The task of the Working Group is to build on prior work by other groups in the Greenhouse process, identifying opportunities for offsetting greenhouse gas emissions by storing carbon in trees, forests, and soils.

At the meeting on the 28th, we will provide a brief summary of previous work on the state effort.  In the forestry sector, two areas of emphasis identified in previous work are storing carbon by enhancing urban/suburban tree programs, and protecting open space.

Please find attached some materials to read in advance of our first working group meeting in Room 300 of RI DEM’s offices next Tuesday, October, 28th from 1:00-4:00pm.   We have included an agenda for the meeting on October 28th, as well as a draft agenda for a Forestry Workshop to be held in the spring.  

Table of Programs and Activities:
Much of the time during the meeting will be devoted to using the expertise of committee members to identify specific programs and organizations that could contribute to increasing carbon sequestration in Rhode Island's urban, suburban, and rural forests.  This list will include both existing programs where a carbon sequestration component might be added, and potential new programs.

To help guide this process, we will work from a table of programs and activities.  An initial version of the table will be sent out later today, in the form of a Microsoft Excel spreadsheet.  Each row of the table is for a single program or activity.  Each column in the table is a piece of information about the particular program or its anticipated effects.  We will NOT attempt to fill out the entire table at the meeting--that is for further research over the next several months.  We will focus on developing a comprehensive list of programs and activities.  Programs/activities are listed in column C of the spreadsheet.  Also, we want to make sure that we will be developing the needed information about each program/activity, i.e. do the column headings specify the things that people really want to know about each program/activity.

If you have any questions about the process, please contact Peter Wortsman at 617-350-5544 or via email at peter@raabassociates.org.   If you have any technical questions about the specific programs and activities, contact the Consultants:  Gordon Smith at 206-784-0209 or via email at gsmith@ecofor.org, or Michael Lazarus at 206-985-8124 or via email at mlaz@tellus.org.

Directions to RI DEM can be found by clicking on the link below:

http://www.state.ri.us/DEM/contact/fo.htm
New members can review the Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Action Plan at: http://righg.raabassociates.org/Articles/GHGPlanBody7-19-02FINAL.doc 

We look forward to seeing everyone next Tuesday.  Feel free to contact us if you have any questions or concerns.

Best,

Jonathan Raab, PhD, and Peter Wortsman
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